
 

Management Committee of Woodford Community Council 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 25th APRIL 2023 AT 7.30PM IN THE 
CHURCH HALL   

PRESENT 
Terry Barnes (TB), Evelyn Frearson (EF), Rev David Russell (DR), Avril Furness (AF), Khan Moghal 
(KM), Peter Crossen (PC) Maxine Wood (MW), Jane Sandover (JS)  
 
1. APOLOGIES: Cllr Brian Bagnall (BB), Cllr Mike Hurleston (MH), 
 
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE MEETING 6th FEBRUARY 2023 
 
Following some minor amendments to be made, and were approved. 
 
3. FINANCIAL UPDATE 
 
AF sent the financial information through to JS;  
Opening Balance at  £1414.94   
Money in    
Money out (WNF)  £120.00 Money to Deanwater 
Money out  £ 24.00 Website  
    
Balance £1281.94   
    
 
4. NOTICEBOARD 
 
TB has rescued the notice board from Maxine’s barn and it is still stored in his garage.  Redrow have 
been investigating how to put it up.  It is intended to attach the legs to the small wall.  Paul Simson 
of Redrow is investigating but there is some issue with regards insurance.  Budgens are happy with 
its position. discuss. 

ACTION: TB 
5. BRIEF UPDATES 
 
REDROW/HARROW 
 
The Care home has been started.  The estate is expanding down towards the museum now. 
Contractors have been working on the area where the flight sheds were to decontaminate the 
ground.  The CAE building is to be demolished. 
 
AVRO HERITAGE MUSEUM 
 
TB reported that the museum is looking to build another warehouse to house the aircraft in the CAE 
building and 4 aircraft waiting to be housed. 
The museum has been receiving people from all over the country but the access to the museum is 
still causing problems as the normal road could not accommodate the large coaches.   
 



THE OPENING OF THE NEW BYPASS 
 
There were 40 guests organised by Graham from Cheshire East.  A fly past by an Anson helped the 
celebrations.  The BBC had interviewed people in Poynton.   
There is now runway on both sides of the road and there is issues with motor bikes that get into the 
estate. 
 
CHURCH 
 
DR reported that they have started a monthly pub quiz at the Davenport Arms on Thursdays at 7pm.  
The Church is also collecting food on Wednesday mornings and Sunday mornings.  The church is 
also celebrating the coronation on the Sunday after our 10.15 service; we are having a ‘Coronation 
Big Picnic’ in our Church Hall. The Hall will be ‘decked out’ with bunting etc. and the tables will be 
set out in two long lines (giving a feel of a ‘street party’).bring your own. 
 
WNF 
 
EF has been communicating with Osiam Perks on Teams, and he would like to meet the Forum later 
in the summer. 
The deadline for Bridle Lane appeal was 14th April but there is no news.  Flora Cottage site has been 
started.  There have been fewer applications recently.  EF had been invited to the Marple NF, but 
the death of the person with all the email address, has meant a pause.   
 
STOCKPORT LOCAL PLAN 
 
No Progress.   
 
SUMMER FAIR 
 
Initial posters have been done and need to be sent round.  Some for Redrow for their notice boards, 
church notice board and maybe the Avro Museum.  Jude is organising the social media information. 
Fire Engine has been booked and most of the arrangements are now in place, including the bouncy 
castle, worker bees are organising and all things are falling into place. 
TB confirmed that there will be a fly over as on 10th June, Brian Connelly a speed way biker and the 
people who worked for Avro are getting blue plaques.   
 
WOODFORD WAR MEMORIAL COMMUNITY CENTRE. 
 
MW will be holding a PTA Summer Fair on 14th July between 3 and 5pm.  The committee has been 
improving the centre.   
 
6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
 
None 
 
7. DATE OF MEETINGS 
Tuesday 27th June 
 


